May 31st, 1941

Mr. James H. Nixon Municipal Auditorium Kansas City, Missouri

Dear Mr. Nixon:

I am glad to have your letter of the 28th instant, and as soon as my examinations are over, which will last until Tuesday, June 3rd, I will endeavor to find a time convenient so that I can run up to Kansas City and have a conference with you and Ernie.

Wishing you and yours the best of health and happiness,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Ecucation and Recreation-Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: re